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Existing munitions deactivation furnaces will be considered thermal treat- .
ment units, regulated under §265.382. EPA cannot permit these units as there
are no comparable Part 264 standards. These facilities may be able to expand
during interim status. New munitions deactivation furnaces, however, will be
regulated and permitted as incinerators.

DOD facilities which have interim status for open burning can expand to
build munitions deactivation furnaces under interim status subJect to the
expansion cost limitations for interim status.
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HMEMORANDUM

SUBJECT: Status of DUD Munitions Deactivation rFacilities.

FRUMS John P. Lehman
Director .
Hazardous Industrial waste uJivision (wd=56535)

Bruce R. Wweddle
Actingy Director
State Proyrams ana Resource recovery Division (WH=563)

TO: Thomas W. vevine
Alr and waste Hanagement-Division
kegyion IV

This is in response to your wemorandum orf June 21, 1982, 1in
which you discuss the regyulatory status of tne Department of
Defense (DOUD) munitions deactivation facilities. You request
headquarter®s sugport of your approach to these facilities.

The conclusion you reach is two-pronged. Bxisting nunitions
deactivation furnaces will be considered thermal treatment units,
regulated under $265.382. Although we cannot permit these units,
as there are no comparable Part 264 standards, these facilities
may be able to expand during interim status. Hew munitions
deactivation furnaces, however, will be reyulated and permitted
as incinerators.

Your conclision to allow DuD facilities which have interim
status for open burning to expand to build munitions deactivation
furnaces under interia status is logical. The expansion inay
be allowed if the cost of sucn expansion aces not exceed fifty
jrercent of the cost of an entirely new hazardous waste manayement
tacility. We are assuming that you have first made the determin-
ation that tnere is a lack of available treatment, storagye, or
aisposal capacity at other hazardous waste nmahagement facilities
under §122.23(c)(2). (See acvtacned memoranda to Barbara Mikulski
and Region III on fturther clarification or §122.43(c)).
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e also support your decision to reguire any new facilities
that VUL pDuilds to modity cheir desiyns to meet the Part 294
incinerator standards. '

I apoloyize for the aelay in respondiny to your first
memorandum., Apparently, an earlier response to your guestions
was lost. If you need any further information, please call
:leborah wolpe of my staff at FTS 382-4754.



